320 NOTES

and conducting meetings and symposia, by establishing a central bibliography distributed regularly to the members, and by suggesting a standardization of the instrumentation and procedure in clinical electroretinography and of the recording and measurement of clinical electroretinograms.

The work of the Society will be carried out by a Central Board of Officers, a General Committee, and an Advisory Board.

The officers of the Society are as follows:

PRESIDENT: G. Karpe (Stockholm);

VICE-PRESIDENTS: A. Franceschetti (Geneva) and J. François (Ghent);

SECRETARY GENERAL: H. E. Henkes (180 Schiedamsevest, Rotterdam, Netherlands):

Secretary for the Western Hemisphere: H. M. Burian (Department of Ophthalmology, University Hospitals, Iowa City, Iowa);

Treasurer: W. Straub (Universitäts-Augenklinik, Hamburg 20, Germany), Postal cheque and transfer account 256649, Hamburg.

The annual membership fee has been set at D.M. 10, payable in D.M. or local currency. Anyone residing in the Western Hemisphere and interested in this new society is requested to contact Dr. Burian. All others should apply to Dr. Henkes.

EUROPEAN OPHTHALMOLOGICAL SOCIETY

First Congress, 1960

The first Congress of the European Ophthalmological Society will be held in Athens from April 18 to 22, 1960, under the presidency of Professor John Charamis. The main subject for discussion is "Secondary Glaucoma" and sixteen opening papers will be given. Papers which have no reference to the principal subject will not be accepted but films may be shown on other subjects. The subscription is 120 Swiss francs for titular members and 60 Swiss francs for associate members. Those wishing to take part should contact the General Secretary, Dr. Nico Dascalopoulos, Athens, at the earliest opportunity.

INSTITUTE OF OPHTHALMOLOGY OF THE AMERICAS

Post-Graduate Courses for Ophthalmologists, 1959

The Second Series of Post-Graduate Courses will be given from September 14 to November 25, 1959, in a large variety of subjects of particular interest to ophthalmologists. Further information may be obtained from the Registrar:

Mrs. Tamar Weber, Institute of Ophthalmology of the Americas, New York Eye and Ear Infirmary, 218 Second Avenue, New York 3, N.Y.

The Senate of the University of Toronto has awarded to Sir Stewart Duke-Elder the Charles Mickle Fellowship for the year 1959 as "The Member of the Medical Profession who has done most during the preceding 10 years to advance sound knowledge of a practical kind in medical art or science".

CORRIGENDUM

The Report of the International Committee on the Teaching of Ophthalmology which appeared in the February issue (*Brit. J. Ophthal.*, 43, 123) should have been written over the signatures of M. E. Alvaro and Frank W. Newell and not over that of Dr. Alvaro alone.